From: kathrine.mabley

Sent: Tuesday, May 26, 2020 3:05 AM

To: Clerks Richmondhill <clerks@richmondhill.ca>

Cc: Tracey Steele <tracey.steele@richmondhill.ca>; Dan Terzievski

<dan.terzievski@richmondhill.ca>

Subject: Staff Report for May 27th meeting submission SRCS.20.13

Dear Clerk.

I support paid parking at Lake Wilcox Park, with the added concern that I feel (as outlined in section 2) that the provision of 500 meters of restriction from the park for "residential permit holders only" will not be enough for residents on Olde Bayview north of North Lake Road. On that section of Olde Bayview, park attendees can be regularly seen parking all the way up to (and sometimes past) Capelle St, which is much more than 500 metres away from the park. Further, this report does not address the impact of the proposed changes on bylaw enforcement, which is already grossly under represented in the park area during not only in peak periods, but as well as non peak periods and at night. Implementing fees to park, while a very welcomed amendment, is only one element of managing the environmental impact on this park and area. There is a great need to improve offence ticketing for those offenders who park illegally and without regard to safety. I strongly suggest this proposal include addressing the monetary aspect/impact of additional enforcement (ie additional staff/man hours) in implementing these changes.

Please feel free to contact me if I can be of assistance. Thank you. Sincerely

Kathrine Mabley 300 Douglas Rd, Richmond Hill L4E3H6